Institute News

WI: Women Inspired



Volume 62 Number 4

Past Happenings of PEIWI—Published Quarterly

Inside this Issue:

- President's Greeting
- International Affairs Convener Report
- FWIC News
- 4-H Awards Banquet
- 2020-2021 District Information
- Uigg-Kinross-Grandview WI
- Past President Luncheon
- ACWW Women Walk the World
- Scholarship Winners

Receive Institute News and monthly newsletters direct to your email at the first of each month by signing up!

Simply contact the office at wi@gov.pe.ca to add your name to the e-newsletter list.

WI Mask Project Update



To date, over \$60,000 in value of masks have been donated to over 50 organizations such as Health PEI, Lilibets Gift Shop at the Queen Elizabeth Hospital, long-term care facilities, The Upper Room, Gifts from the Heart, and many more! A portion have been used as a fundraiser in place of the Spring Is in the Air Gala Dinner.

Thank you to our volunteers; from sewists to donors and sponsors, to drivers and everyone in between! We couldn't have done this without all of you, and we are so appreciative of everyone's time and effort.

Although we have made tremendous strides, we aren't done yet—the WI Mask Project will continue for the foreseeable future as donations for Island hospitals have been requested by Health PEI.

If you are interested in making masks or would like to help out in any other way with this project, please contact the PEIWI Office at 902-368-4860 or wi@gov.pe.ca.

nospitals th PEI.

g masks or ther way at the PEIWI

ed to

"We are so pleased and humbled to continue our support for the QEH during this difficult time in lieu of our spring Gala Dinner. Volunteer efforts, including members from over 70 PEIWI branches, have made this project a success. As of October 1st, the WI Mask Project has raised over \$23,000 for COVID equipment needs at the QEH."

President's Greeting



It's wintertime once again on PEI, and I'm sure we're all hoping for a mild season!

As you know, our provincial Convention and Festive Country Christmas, like many events, were cancelled this year due to COVID-19. We're hoping 2021 will see our events go ahead that were not able to be held safely in 2020.

Branches and volunteers are still busy working away at making masks for the WI Mask Project. To date, the value of these masks made by Island women exceeds \$60,000.

Thank you to all branches who submitted their government reports to the office. These reports are crucial in keeping the Department of Agriculture and Land informed on the wide variety of projects that PEIWI branches and members are involved in across the Island and beyond.

In closing my final report of 2020, I leave you with this quote:
"My idea of Christmas, whether old-fashioned or modern, is very simple: loving others.
Come to think of it, why do we have to wait for Christmas to do that?" —Bob Hope
—Carol Jenkins, President

International Affairs Convener Report



This is my first year as an International Affairs Convener and my first year on the Board of Directors of the Women's Institute of Prince Edward Island. I have had much to learn!

Since taking on this role, there are a number of activities that I have been involved in including:

- updating Convener Kits;
- becoming a member of ACWW;
- planning PEI's ACWW Women Walk the World event;
- planning a session on Cultural Diversity & Inclusion;
- collaborating with the PEI Association of Newcomers to Canada to develop a media campaign promoting diversity and inclusion;
- becoming a member of the Mask Committee and the Convention Planning Committee.

It is hoped that over the next year, I can raise more awareness of ACWW and arrange speaker sessions about newcomer experiences.

-Sheila MacLean, International Affairs Convener

FWIC News



Though COVID-19 continues to impact our lives, the role WI plays in our society has not changed. Isolation has promoted a desire to connect with others here in Canada, and requests for pen pals are also coming in from abroad.

There is ongoing maintenance for the Adelaide Hunter Hoodless Homestead. A grant was received from Brant County which will cover some of the cost of painting the Homestead. Any one group or individual wishing to donate to the Homestead would be appreciated.

The Homestead reopened on August 1, 2020. Two students from the Canada Summer Jobs program were hired to help with the Homestead and prepare it for opening. Museum tours are being booked and Halloween events are in the process of being planned for children. Due to COVID-19 concerns, a disclosure notice has been posted to the exterior and interior of the Homestead.

The County of Brant has resolved the zoning issue that would prevent FWIC from legally having retail space and a gift shop on the property. They paused a housekeeping amendment in August to change the Homestead from "minor institutional" to "museum" so FWIC can develop a gift shop on the premises.

The Governance Manual needs to be updated, as well as the bylaws. Lynn MacLean, Jill Copes, and Leslie Wright from Novita Interpares have been working on the revision of the bylaws in order to include items required by the Canada Revenue Agency for registered charities.

As registered charities are updating their bylaws, they are moving to a different format. During the August 10th board meeting, a motion was passed to adapt the new format. Previously, at a special board meeting of the directors on August 1st, the document was discussed in more detail. The goal was to have a draft copy of the bylaws available at the FWIC Annual General Meeting held virtually on September 17th, and was then sent to the provinces for discussion. Lynn MacLean and Jill Copes are available to discuss with the provinces if needed via Zoom.

FWIC held a lottery with a cash prize (at the time of printing, the lottery has not taken place, therefore no winner is named in this edition of Institute News). The net proceeds from the lottery will be used for future programming of "Back to Basic" skills which will help reduce poverty. These programs will be included in the "Hearth Is Where the Home Is" FWIC project for 2020-2021.

FWIC News

The 2018-2021 FWIC Triennial will be here soon. In addition to the Tweedsmuir and Senator Cairine Wilson Competitions, a new category has been added to the Tweedsmuir Competition portion for this year only—the Community Competition. The deadline for these competitions is January 15, 2021. Details on these competitions were included in the October 2020 mailout to branches. Winning entries will be published in a booklet celebrating FWIC's 100th anniversary, and will be on sale at the Triennial Convention next June in St. John's, Newfoundland and Labrador.

Renovating the Education Centre at the Homestead will provide reason for increase in FWIC membership fees. Members will have to be informed of the need for increase, and a report will be done for the AGM.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a safe and joyous holiday. Wishing you the gift of faith, hope, peace, and love at Christmas and always.

-Miriam Lank, FWIC Executive Officer

4-H Awards Banquet



The annual 4-H Awards Banquet was held on Saturday, February 22nd with provincial Environment Convener, Helen Nicholson (*pictured, right*) presenting the PEl Women's Institute-Agriculture Awareness Activity Awards.

Listed below are the winners of this year's award:

• 1st Place: Millview-Vernon River 4-H Club

• 2nd Place: Wheatley River 4-H Club

• 3rd Place: Albany Centennial 4-H Club



2020-2021 District Information

NOTE: DISTRICTS WITH GRAY BACKGROUNDS INDICATE NO DISTRICT INFORMATION WAS RECEIVED FOR 2020-2021.

	NOTE: DISTRICTS WIT	TH GRAY BACKGROUNDS	NDICATE NO DISTRICT INFORMATION WAS RECEIVED FOR 2020-2021.			
#	President	Vice-President	Secretary	Agriculture	Citizenship and Legislation	
2	Fairley Yeo Knutsford WI 2983 O'Leary Road Knutsford, PE C0B 1V0 902-859-3279 alvinyeo@pei.sympatico.ca	Betty Sweet Knutsford WI 267 Smallman Road O'Leary, PE C0B 1V0 902-859-3441	Verna Smallman Knutsford WI 2620 O'Leary Road Knutsford, PE C0B 1V0 902-859-2309 vernasmallman@gmail.com	Fairley Yeo Knutsford WI 2983 O'Leary Road Knutsford, PE C0B 1V0 902-859-3279 alvinyeo@pei.sympatico.ca	Betty Sweet Knutsford WI 267 Smallman Road O'Leary, PE C0B 1V0 902-859-3441	
3	Aleah MacLennan 208 Low Point Road, Port Hill Tyne Valley, PE C0B 2C0 902-831-2539 kamac208@hotmail.com	Hazel Birch 1897 Northham Road Tyne Valley, PE C0B 2C0 902-831-2321	Louise Elder 298 MacArthur Shore Road Box 155, Tyne Valley, PE C0B 2C0 902-831-2766 louisemelder@gmail.com	Audrey Bishop RR #2 Ellerslie, PE C0B 1J0 902-831-2066	Liz Maynard 177 Low Point Road Tyne Valley, PE C0B 2C0 902-831-2472 lizmaynard2926@hotmail.com	
5A	Peggy Kilbride 522 Central Street Summerside, PE C1N 4J8 902-888-2367	Myra MacLean 22 Labrador Lane Summerside, PE C1N 4J9 902-436-3077	Margaret MacDonald 472 Sunnyside Road Richmond, PE C0B 1Y0 902-854-2415	Edith Yeo 776 Belmont Road Miscouche, PE C0B 1T0 902-436-7086	Peggy Kilbride 522 Central Street Summerside, PE C1N 4J8 902-888-2367	
5B	Information not available	Information not available	Information not available	Information not available	Information not available	
6	Kay Wall Spring Valley WI 1479 Barbara Weit Road Summerside, PE C1N 4J8 902-436-7155 kaywall24@gmail.com	Barbara Connick Spring Valley WI 741 Spring Valley Road—Rte. 102 Kensington, PE C0B 1M0 902-836-5218 barbaraconnick@hotmail.com	Norma Wall Spring Valley WI 1580 Spring Valley Road—Rte. 102 Kensington, PE C0B 1M0 902-836-5497 wallnorma.garth@yahoo.com	Janet Cotton New London WI 10996 Route 6 Kensington, PE C0B 1M0 902-886-2528 bjscott@pei.sympatico.ca	Grace Jenkins Kelvin Grove WI 743 Blue Shank Road Kensington, PE C0B 1M0 902-954-1376 gd.jenkins@pei.sympatico.ca	
7	Information not available	Information not available	Information not available	Information not available	Information not available	
8	Eleanor MacNeil 8214 Cavendish Road New Glasgow, PE C0A 1N0 902-963-2027	Myrna Moore 8370 Cavendish Road New Glasgow, PE C0A 1N0 902-963-2023	Noreen Heighton 17 Isidore's Avenue - Cavendish Hunter River, PE C0A 1N0 613-402-1795 hatetoquit17@gmail.com	Sylvia Matheson 346 Crooked Creek Road Oyster Bed, PE C1E 0M1 902-621-0030 d.f.matheson@auracom.com	Velda Bertram 10-19835 Hunter River Hunter River, PE C0A 1N0 902-964-2210 veldabertram@gmail.com	
9	Bridgett MacCormac Meadow Bank WI PO Box 358 Cornwall, PE C0A 1H0 902-628-1325 bridgett.maccormac@icloud. com	Marguerite Atchison Canoe Cove WI PO Box 830 Cornwall, PE COA 1H0 902-394-0361 matchison@hotmail.com	Debbie Earl Hampshire WI 1618 Kingston Road Kingston, PE C0A 1H3 902-393-3308 debbie.earl@gmail.com	Mary Lou McLaine Rice Point WI 5574 Route 19 Rice Point, PE C0A 1H6 902-675-3737 maclainefm@hotmail.com	Lois Andrews Canoe Cove WI PO Box 660 Cornwall, PE COA 1H0 902-675-3428 andrewslois@hotmail.com	
10 A	Carol Jenkins 1-29 Glen Stewart Drive Stratford, PE C1B 2V7 902-367-4738 caroljenkins@live.ca	Maureen Cudmore 546 Brackley Point Road Route 15 Brackley, PE C1E 1G5 902-368-8274 mecbrackley@gmail.com	Cathy McKenna 522 Brackley Point Road Route 15 Brackley, PE C1E 1G5 902-892-0050 cathydmckenna@yahoo.ca	Nan Garnhum 471 Rustico Road—RR #7 North Milton, PE C1E 0X4 902-368-2140	Shirley Prowse 767 Brackley Point Road Route 15 Brackley, PE C1E 1C4 902-368-8216	
10 B	Joy Noble 23-50 Nicholas Lane Charlottetown, PE C1E 3J5 902-367-2692	Norma Adams 49 Kirkdale Road Charlottetown, PE C1E 1N6 902-566-9908	Not available	Carla Martin PO Box 176 Winsloe, PE C1E 1Z2 902-368-1357 martincarla@gmail.com	Edna Watts 690 Route 25, Box 4 York, PE C0A 1P0 902-629-1542 lowed@pei.sympatico.ca	
12	Margaret Anderson 1274 Aberdeen Road Souris, PE C0A 2B0 902-687-3494	Darlene Paton 121 St. Charles Road Souris, PE C0A 2B0 902-687-3989	Hazel McInnis 1243 Selkirk Road Souris, PE C0A 2B0 902-687-2561	Carol Lesperance 12796 North Side Road Souris, PE C0A 2B0 902-687-2551 ctm.lesperance@ pei.sympatico.ca	Helene MacKinnon 13004 North Side Road Souris, PE C0A 1B0 902-687-3368	
13	Cynthia Mitchell Village Green WI 461 Village Green Road Village Green, PE C1B 3V1 902-651-2442 camitchell@upei.ca	Debbie Tweedy Earnscliffe WI 907 Earnscliffe Road Vernon Bridge, PE C0A 2E0 902-651-2071 debbie@dtcga.pe.ca	Nicky Raynor Village Green WI 191 Village Green Road—Rte. 272 Village Green, PE C1B 3V1 902-393-7293 nickynor@hotmail.com	Betty Wichers Village Green WI 731 Village Green Road Village Green, PE C1B 3V1 902-651-2118 bwichers@hotmail.com	Ann Pauley Mt. Herbert-Bethel WI 2696 Rte. 215 Mount Herbert, PE C1B 3T4 902-569-3340	
14	Sheila MacLean 55 Tralan Lane Kinross, PE C0A 2E0 902-651-2865 maclean61@bellaliant.net	Victoria Goddard 4183 Murray Harbour Road Belfast, PE COA 1A0 RR #3 902-877-1422 goddard.victoria@gmail.com	Crissy Czank 4804 Murray Harbour Road Uigg, PE C0A 2E0 902-651-2351 cfczank@edu.pe.ca	Ann MacDonald 72 MacDonald Road Orwell, PE C0A 2E0 902-651-2179 annmacdonald58@gmail.com	Helen Dawson 5060 Murray Harbour Road Vernon Bridge, PE C0A 2E0 902-651-2171	
15	Marcia Mayne 331 Munn's Road Belle River PO Belfast, PE C0A 1B0 902-962-3242	Sadie Bell 3668 Douse's Road Belle River, PE C0A 1B0 902-962-3014	Barb MacRae 1178 Point Prim Road Belfast, PE C0A 1A0 902-659-2412	Marcia Mayne 331 Munn's Road Belle River PO Belfast, PE C0A 1B0 902-962-3242	Marcia Mayne 331 Munn's Road Belle River PO Belfast, PE C0A 1B0 902-962-3242	
16	Carol Hilliard PO Box 33 Murray Harbour, PE C0A 1V0 902-741-2038	Brenda MacNeill 62 Jordan Lane Murray Harbour, PE C0A 1V0 902-962-2834	Lily Baker 1828 Pleasant Valley Road Murray River, PE C0A 1W0 902-962-2345	Anne Bruce 2445 Heatherdale Road Montague, PE C0A 1R0 902-838-4666	Florence Wight 356 St. Andrew's Point Montague, PE C0A 1R0 902-838-4005	

2020-2021 District Information

NOTE: DISTRICTS WITH GRAY BACKGROUNDS INDICATE NO DISTRICT INFORMATION WAS RECEIVED FOR 2020-2021.

<u>_</u>	NOTE: DISTRICTS WITH GRAY BACKGROUNDS INDICATE NO DISTRICT INFORMATION WAS RECEIVED FOR 2020-2021.						
#	Cultural Activities	Environment	Health and Safety	Home, Family, and Nutrition	International Affairs		
2	Suzanne MacNeill West Devon WI 523 Fortune Cove Road O'Leary, PE C0B 1V0 902-859-2766 slmacneill@gmail.com	Betty Sweet Knutsford WI 267 Smallman Road O'Leary, PE C0B 1V0 902-859-3441	Marlene Wilson West Devon WI 12058 Cascumpec Road Coleman, PE C0B 1H0 902-859-3852	Verna Smallman Knutsford WI 2620 O'Leary Road Knutsford, PE C0B 1V0 902-859-2309 vernasmallman@gmail.com	Carol Rayner West Devon WI 11454 Cascumpec Road Coleman, PE C0B 1H0 902-290-8553		
3	Erma Milligan 34317 Western Road Ellerslie, PE COB 1J0 RR #2 902-859-2760	Louise Hardy PO Box 3202 Ellerslie, PE COB 1J0 RR #2 902-831-2182	Erin Veale 275 Willie Birch Road Tyne Valley, PE C0B 2C0 902-620-7985	Hazel Birch 1897 Northham Road Tyne Valley, PE C0B 2C0 902-831-2321	Mary Milligan McNeills Mills Tyne Valley, PE C0B 2C0 902-831-2544		
5A	Myra MacLean 22 Labrador Lane Summerside, PE C1N 4J9 902-436-3077	Myra MacLean 22 Labrador Lane Summerside, PE C1N 4J9 902-436-3077	Edith Yeo 776 Belmont Road Miscouche, PE C0B 1T0 902-436-7086	Peggy Kilbride 522 Central Street Summerside, PE C1N 4J8 902-888-2367	Myra MacLean 22 Labrador Lane Summerside, PE C1N 4J9 902-436-3077		
5B	Information not available	Information not available	Information not available	Information not available	Information not available		
6	Alice Woodington Spring Valley WI 470 Rte. 104 Kensington, PE C0B 1M0 902-836-5305 alice.woodington@hotmail.com	JoAnn Doughart Long River WI 380 MacEwen Road Summerside, PE C1N 4X8 902-836-5305	Karyn Noble Malpeque WI 187 Taylor Road Malpeque, PE COB 1M0 902-836-4380 noblehouse@pei.sympatico.ca	Donna Cole Coronation WI 5060 Rte. 20 Kensington, PE C0B 1M0 902-886-2560 donnacole2560@gmail.com	Doreen Cole Spring Brook WI 5376 Rte. 20 Spring Brook, PE COB 1M0 902-886-2207 doreenbillcole@gmail.com		
7	Information not available	Information not available	Information not available	Information not available	Information not available		
8	Barbara Weeks 22015 Highway #2 Pleasant Valley, PE C0A 1E0 902-964-3412	Jean MacRae 18934 Route 2 North Wiltshire, PE C0A 1Y0 902-964-2536	Karen MacRae 4-18 Waterview Heights Charlottetown, PE C1A 9J5 902-892-4055 karen@krman.com	Gayle Forrester 5847 Route 13 New Glasgow, PE C0A 1N0 902-964-2871	Janis Johnson 148 Clyde River Road Hunter River, PE C0A 1N0 902-964-2117 janismjohnson@hotmail.com		
9	Mari Basiletti Canoe Cove WI 36 Perley Shaw Road Canoe Cove, PE C0A 1H7 902-675-3810 cancove@bellaliant.net	Karen McInnis Hampshire WI 779 Route 225 Hampshire, PE C0A 1Y0 902-621-0249 fishingkaren@hotmail.com	Susan Williams St. Catherines WI 605 St. Catherines Road St. Catherines, PE C0A 1C0 902-675-3224 swilliamspei@gmail.com	Debbie Earl Hampshire WI 1686 Kingston Road Kingston, PE C0A 1H3 902-393-3308 debbie.earl@gmail.com	North River WI		
10 A	Sue LeMaistre PO Box 83 Hunter River, PE C0A 1N0 902-964-3177 susalemaistre@gmail.com	Jeanette Pirkey PO Box 12 Winsloe, PE C1E 1Z2 902-368-2115	Cathy McKenna 522 Brackley Point Road Route 15 Brackley, PE C1E 1G5 902-892-0050 cathydmckenna@yahoo.ca	Sue Rollins 45 Maple Avenue Charlottetown, PE C1E 6E6 902-892-6499 suerollins4@gmail.com	Marion Flood-Jones 414-215 Minna Jane Drive Charlottetown, PE C1E 3M8 902-367-5128 mtfloodjones@hotmail.com		
10 B	Dorothy Lewis 23 Parkman Drive Charlottetown, PE C1C 0T3 902-368-3399 fdlewis992@gmail.com	Wilma Hayden 13929 St. Peters Road Route 2 Dunstaffnage, PE C1C 0N2 902-629-1463	Elaine Gascon 64 Oak Drive Charlottetown, PE C1A 1H8 902-569-5989 gusmom595@yahoo.com	Heather Thompson 13692 St. Peters Road, Route 2 Dunstaffnage, PE C1C 0M8 902-629-1363 hthompsonh@gmail.com	Evelyn Ford 2-18 Elena Court Charlottetown, PE C1C 0B2 902-566-4808 evelynpoollady@hotmail.com		
12	Margaret Stewart 3849 East Point Road Elmira, PE C0A 1K0 902-357-2695 margie.stewart@hotmail.com	Elmira, PE C0A 1K0 Souris, PE C0A 2B0 902-357-2380 902-687-3458		Genevieve Holland 5499 North Side Road Elmira, PE C0A 1K0 902-357-2443	Helen MacPhee 464 Line of Lot Road Souris, PE C0A 2B0 902-687-2899		
13	Kathleen MacDonald Mermaid WI 1082 Fort Augustus Road—Rte. 21 Mermaid, PE C1B 3N6 902-569-4487 mermaid@bellaliant.net	Heather Bowlan Mt. Herbert-Bethel WI 10 Southport Drive Stratford, PE C1B 2A6 902-569-2562	Cynthia Mitchell Village Green WI 461 Village Green Road Village Green, PE C1B 3V1 902-651-2442 camitchell@upei.ca	Joan Campbell Mermaid WI 30 MacKinnon Court Mermaid, PE C1B 3P9 902-569-3508 leo.campbell1@pei.sympatico.ca	Linda Dodds Mt. Herbert-Bethel WI 2464 Bethel Road Mount Herbert, PE C1B 3M2 902-569-4442		
14	Elizabeth Noonan 4372 Route 3 Vernon Bridge, PE C0A 2E0 902-651-2477	Marie Curran 75 Beech Hill Road Vernon River, PE C0A 2E0 902-651-2342	Sheila MacDonald 19 MacDonald Road Vernon Bridge, PE COA 2E0 902-651-2621	Diana DeJonge 720 Trans Canada Highway Vernon River, PE C0A 2E0 902-651-2797	Marion Pirch 453 Hermitage Road Vernon River, PE COA 2E0 902-651-2726 kpirch@pei.sympatico.ca		
15	Wilma MacKinnon 606 Point Prim Road Belfast, PE C0A 1A0 RR #1 902-659-2535	Priscilla Morrison 1314 Point Prim Road Belfast, PE C0A 1A0 RR #1 902-659-2542	Faye Cantelo 4817 Trans Canada Highway Belfast, PE C0A 1A0 902-659-2868	Bertie Cook 715 Gray's Road Belle River, PE C0A 1B0 902-962-2077	Lillian Matheson 1204 Gray's Road Belle River, PE C0A 1B0 902-962-3361		
16	Lily Baker 1828 Pleasant Valley Road Murray River, PE C0A 1W0 902-962-2345	Donna Butler 2474 Peter's Road Montague, PE C0A 1R0 902-962-2271 dlouisebutler@gmail.com	Mary Musick 42 Sunset Lane Lower Montague, PE C0A 1R0 902-838-4332	Olive MacKinnon PO Box 325 Murray River, PE COA 1W0 902-962-3305	Elva MacLeod 2878 Alliston Road Montague, PE COA 1R0 902-962-2489		

Uigg-Kinross-Grandview WI



On September 3, Uigg-Kinross-Grandview WI member Dinie Speelman (*pictured*, *left*) was presented with a 55 year Certificate of Recognition signifying Dinie's lifelong commitment to Women's Institute.

Dinie was presented her certificate by Sheila MacLean (*pictured, right*), Uigg-Kinross-Grandview WI President and International Affairs Convener on the PEIWI Board of Directors.

Dinie joined the PEI Women's Institute in 1963, holding many positions at the branch level, as well as being a member of the Board of Directors. She received her Life Membership in October of 1983.

Thank you, Dinie for your years of service and continued support of PEIWI—it is because of dedicated members like yourself that the organization continues to thrive.

"For Home and Country"

Past President Luncheon



The PEIWI Past President Luncheon is an annual event that takes place each September as the former Presidents of the Provincial Board enjoy a time of fellowship, friendship and food. This year they met at the Quality Inn on the Hill in Charlottetown on September 9th.

Pictured above (standing, left to right) are Iva Mutch, Betty Millar, Marie Kenny, Joan Dawson, Doreen MacInnis, and Helen Nicholson. Seated (left to right) are Jacquie Laird, Cynthia Mitchell, and Carol MacLellan. Missing from photo are Doreen Wall, Joyce MacKenzie, Betty Watts, Margie Stewart, Doreen Cole, and Reta MacDonald.

The Past Presidents enjoy meeting and reminiscing about past experiences and achievements, and are inspired by the new initiatives that PEIWI members are continually engaged in. This grassroots organization stands the test of time and looks to a secure future focusing on Home and Country.

ACWW Women Walk the World



Each year on or around April 29th, women worldwide celebrate ACWW's international network by joining together to Walk the World.

This year, ACWW and its members have been affected by the COVID-19 pandemic. Because member societies are rightly following World Health Organization and government guidelines and not having meetings, we have seen a decrease in donations to the enabling fund of ACWW: Pennies for Friendship. You will know that our projects donations (The Women

Empowered Fund - which replaces the Women Feed the World Fund) are restricted to only funding projects and their direct associated costs, so all the other work of ACWW is reliant on Pennies for Friendship. This includes UN representation and participation, promotional/educational materials such as magazine and leaflets, research, board members' outreach, board and committee meetings, and staffing.

While ACWW has financial security because of our reserves, we need our members to help ensure that ACWW is able to continue all of it's vital work, this year and beyond. So, as you plan your event, we will provide you with resources that explain how ACWW uses your donations to help rural women around the world.

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, this year's walk was held on virtually on October 17th with participants going on their own walks to avoid crowd-gathering and submitting photos afterwards. The slogan was #WillWalkForFood. PEIWI members from across the Island walked in support of rural women and to bring attention to global food security.

Look for photos from walks across PEI in the March 2021 Institute News!

Scholarship Winners





After serious consideration, two winners of the scholarships organized by the PEI Women's Institute were chosen by the Nominations Committee in 2020.

The successful applicants were:

- Helen Herring Scholarship: Kali Sproul, University of Prince Edward Island (pictured, left). Kali graduated from Charlottetown Rural High School in 2018 and is currently studying to receive her Bachelor of Science majoring in Foods and Nutrition at UPEI.
- **PEIWI Education Scholarship:** Ethan Boyko, Holland College (*pictured, right*). Ethan graduated from Kinkora Regional High School in 2020 and is currently enrolled at the Holland College Waterfront Campus in the Precision Machinist program. Ethan's grandmother, Janice Boyko, was a member of the Carleton Siding WI.



Roard of Directors 2019 - 2021

		rwrw oj			/ / -				
	Honourary President:	Margie Stewart	3849 East Point Road, South Lake - RR $\#1$	COA 1KO	902-357-2695	margie.stewart@hotmail.com	PEIWI		
	Honourary Member:	Ellen Cudmore	3664 Black River Road - Route 6, Brackley Beach	CIE 1A2	902-672-2063	barrycudmore@pei.sympatico.ca	40 Enman Crescent, Room 105		
	ACTING lumnae President:	Rena Thompson	338 Frenchfort Road, Frenchfort	C1C OH1	902-629-1498	N/A	Charlottetown, PE C1E 1E6		
		<i>EXECUTIVE</i>					PO Box 2000 Charlottetown, PE C1A 7N8		
	Past President:	Doreen Wall	1745 Union Road - Route 221, Harrington	C1E 3B8	902-916-2104	yellowbird67@outlook.com	Phone: 902-368-4860		
	President:	Carol Jenkins	1-29 Glen Stewart Drive, Stratford	C1B 2V7	902-367-4738	caroljenkins@live.ca	Fax: 902-368-4439 Email: wi@gov.pe.ca		
	ACTING President-Elect:	Farida Chishti	3 Hurry Road, Charlottetown	C1E 3C5	902-368-2360	wastigb@hotmail.com	Website: peiwi.ca		
	ACTING Secretary:	Louise Weeks	22175 Highway #2, Pleasant Valley	COA 1EO	902-886-2612	blweeks31@hotmail.com	Theme:		
	Treasurer:	Farida Chishti	3 Hurry Road, Charlottetown	C1E 3C5	902-368-2360	wastigb@hotmail.com	Empower Today for Tomorrow's		
CONVENERS							for		
	Agriculture:	Ann MacDonald	72 MacDonald Road, Orwell	COA 2EO	902-651-2179	annmacdonald58@gmail.com	Tomovrom's		
	Citizenship and Legislation:	Marguerite Atchison	PO Box 830, Cornwall	COA 1HO	902-394-0361	matchison@hotmail.com	Success		
	Cultural Activities:	Alice Chandler	11 Yorkshire Drive, Charlottetown	C1A 6N7	902-368-8248	alicembchandler@hotmail.com			
	Environment:	Helen Nicholson	104-198 Spring Park Road, Charlottetown	C1A 3Y9	902-894-4542	whnicholson@bellaliant.net	FWIC PO Box 209, Blue Lake Road		
	Health and Safety:	Bridgett MacCormac	565 Upper Meadow Bank Road - Route 265, Meadow Bank	COA 1H1	902-628-1325	bridgett.maccormac@icloud.com	St. George, ON NOE 1NO Phone: 519-448-3873 Fax: 519-448-3506		
	Home, Family and Nutrition:	Louise Weeks	22175 Highway #2, Pleasant Valley	COA 1EO	902-886-2612	blweeks31@hotmail.com	Email: fwican@gmail.com Website: fwic.ca		
	International Affairs:	Sheila MacLean	55 Tralan Lane, Kinross	COA 2E0	902-651-2865	maclean61@bellaliant.net			
	Exhibition Chair:	Anna Cooper	47 Royalty Road, Charlottetown	C1E 3C9	902-218-4388	mfcoops@gmail.com	ACWW		
	Exhibition Chair-in-Training:	Pat MacKinnon	202-45 Burns Avenue, Charlottetown	C1E 1L4	902-368-2282	pmmackinnon@yahoo.com	Mary Sumner House 24 Tufton Street London , UK SW1P 3RB		
	FWIC Executive Officer:	Miriam Lank	160 Hyde Point Road, Meadow Bank	COA 1H1	902-566-2812	miriamlank@pei.sympatico.ca	Website: acww.org.uk		
	OT) IT MOTOC								

REMINDERS

Notes & News - Deadline for submissions is the 5th of every month.

Institute News - Deadline for submissions for the March issue is December 10th.

Life Memberships - Applications are available in the PEIWI Office or online. Please include a photo, citation and \$50 fee with the application.

The PEIWI Website contains information for upcoming and past events. Current issues of *Notes & News* and *Institute News*, as well as Convener Kits can be viewed and downloaded online at peiwi.ca.

Visit the PEIWI office to purchase WI Items!

- WI Water Bottles \$5.00
- Centennial History Book \$20.00
- Island Product Cooking Contest cookbook (V1-5) \$5.00
- Savour the Flavour & Centennial cookbooks \$10.00
- Treats and Treasures cookbook \$5.00
- Beyond the Horizon: children's book \$10.00
- Community Builders \$15.00
- PEIWI Pens & Pins \$3.00

Winter Kevin Brown

The year has reached its final scene, And the characters take a bow, We reminisce on all that's been, And the curtains close, for now. The final act seemed tragic, But there's wonder in the air, The ice and snow brings magic, Although the trees fall bare. Her and I grow with seasons, Reborn stronger in the spring, We love without rhyme or reason, Unknown beauty that she brings.



PEI Women's Institute is on Facebook! Search for "PEI Women's Institute"

